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NAPA SPECIAL INVESTIGATIONS BUREAU

Narcotic Task Force

P.O. Box 336   *   Napa, CA  94559

707-253-4458

NSIB GOVERNING BOARD OPEN MEETING
 FORMDROPDOWN 

AGENDA ITEMS

1.
ROLL CALL - The regular monthly meeting of the NSIB Governing Board was called to order on Thursday, April 17, 2008 at 10:20 a.m. at the Napa Police Department.  Board members present included; Chairman Chief Richard Melton of the Napa PD, Lt. Jean Donaldson for Sheriff Doug Koford, Chief Mary Butler of the Napa County Probation Department, Chief Jonathan Mills of the Calistoga PD, Chief Monty Castillo of the St. Helena PD, District Attorney Gary Lieberstein, Deputy District Attorney Andy Mazzanti, SAC John George of the Bureau of Narcotic Enforcement, and Bureau Commander Gary Pitkin.  Board members absent included; Captain Mark Rasmussen of the CHP.
2.
PUBLIC COMMENT -  FORMDROPDOWN 
 members of the public attended this meeting.

3.
MINUTES – DA Lieberstein moved that the minutes of the  FORMDROPDOWN 
 Governing Board Meeting be approved as written.  SAC George seconded the motion, which was then approved unanimously.

4.
Motion to disburse funds – DA Lieberstein asked for a motion to disburse funds for an upgraded Multi-Disciplinary Interview Facility for children to replace the one at CPS.  The new center will have medical exam rooms available as well as interview rooms and a parent waiting area.  The new center will be designed to limit the stress on the child and the child’s family and could be extended to include physically abused children.  DA Lieberstein discussed the current facility being looked at for the center and noted that the ideal location would be centrally located to CPS, the DA’s office, the Napa PD and bus lines to accommodate the families who need transportation.  Chief Melton asked what the annual operating cost would be and how much it would cost to get the center up and running.  DA Lieberstein advised that it is a public/private venture, requires 501(c) status and has an estimated $30,000 annual operating cost. The facility has received some interest in funding from SART (Sexual Assault Response Team), Aldea and the Napa County Junior League.  He also plans to ask Queen on the Valley Medical Center for funding.  Chief Butler wanted verification that the proposed use of the community trust account funds fell within the prescribed use of such asset forfeiture funds.  DA Lieberstein said he would research the matter and report back to the Board.  Commander Pitkin suggested the Board get the approval to use such funds in the proposed manner in writing. The Board agreed to follow up on this issue at the next meeting.
4.
ADJOURNMENT


The next meeting of the NSIB Governing Board will be held on Thursday, May 15, 2008 at 10:00 a.m. at the Napa Police Department.

                  ________________________
                               Chief Richard Melton, Chairman
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